MINUTES OF MEETING MANNERING PARK COMMUNITY PRECINCT COMMITTEE
On March 19, 2012 





  At Mannering Park Community Hall

Meeting opened 7.28pm

Attendance:  John Sauerbier, Annette Denley, Jan Regnis, Robyn Sauerbier, Judy Whitbourne, Trevor Wrightson, Rob Regnis, Trevor Masters, Robert Fitton, Annabel Fitton, Bev Davis (WSC Precinct Co-ordinator), Cherie Vance, Neil Wynn, Andrew Whitbourne, Norell Lee, Bruce Edgell, Sue Murray, Jenny Stott, Greg Stott, George Murray, WSC Cllr Sue Wynn, Coral Burnham. (22)  Apologies:  WSC Cllr Bill Symington, Bart Vanderzee,  Federal Member for Shortland Jill Hall, Lou Gambrill, Jennifer Petersen, Bruce Wall.

MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 20, 2012
MOVED for acceptance (Cherie Vance) SECONDED (Trevor Wrightson) CARRIED

Item 1: Chain Valley Bay Colliery (ongoing)  - Awaiting responses from letters sent to Swansea MP, Wyong MP, Minister for Central Coast/Resources & Energy calling for action to support LDO Coal’s feasibility study into coal transportation and to facilitate communication between LDO, Delta Electricity/NSW Govt. LDO has allocated $250,000 to engage a consultant for the study.
 Submissions to E.A. were worthwhile and even though Precinct asked for levy of $1/tonne it was decided at 3.5c/tonne which equates to about $40,000 a year to be spent on infrastructure in Gwandalan/Summerland Point, Chain Valley Bay and Mannering Park and decided by the Trustees. When the Trust is formed the Precinct will have to consider nominations of community representative. One of the conditions of the E.A. is repair to local roads including Scenic Rd, Budgewoi, if coal is transported to Munmorah Colliery which is rare. 
The Community Consultative Committee is different to the Trust. Nominations for the CCC were advertised recently and they all go to the Director-General of Planning for consideration. The CCC will meet quarterly to receive reports on coal mining and resolve issues to report back to the community. Cllr Sue Wynn congratulated the community for driving the submission to the E.A and noted it had been a good thing for the community.
Item 2: Wet Basin Catherine Street Reserve (closed) – Conversion to dry basin complete but follow-up on how the project was funded.  Was it funded by the Mannering Colliery 2c/tonne levy? 
Awaiting response on inquiry to WSC re Council’s latest improvement plans for Catherine Street Reserve/Skate Park.
Item 3: Vales Point Reserve and Oval Amenities (ongoing) – 
Vales Point Reserve – No new information on WSC investigation into disposal of waste from fish cleaning bench.
Oval Amenities – Project passed unanimously and construction timetable set at WSC meeting earlier this week. Building to take place July to October this year. 
Item 4: Shared pathway (ongoing) – Awaiting response from WSC re Council’s current concept plan and inquiry about where the MP pathway is placed on Council’s priority list.
Things to consider : Funding – maybe some extra money from Mannering Colliery levy and in 12-18 months CVB Colliery will need to submit a new E.A which is another opportunity to apply for funds through a levy.  Support – State and Federal MPs and WSC. Main objective – Delta Electricity co-operation including financial assistance or work “in kind” by utilising Delta professional staff to carry out environmental studies etc.
Cllr Sue Wynn said it would be a good idea for the Mannering Park shared pathway to link to Chain Valley Bay along the Lake reserve especially if there was a shared pathway from the new Woolworths development running down Tall Timbers Rd at Lake Munmorah. She said she thought Council would look more kindly toward the proposal to go across the Delta inlet canal if we had Delta's consent to do so in the first place.
 MOTION: (Trevor Wrightson) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee approach Community Precinct Committees at Chain Valley Bay/Lake Munmorah and Gwandalan/Summerland Point as well as Progress Associations at Chain Valley Bay and Gwandalan/Summerland Point to seek support for a shared pathway linking Mannering Park and Chain Valley Bay and to establish a united approach to see the project to completion. SECONDED (Sue Murray) CARRIED 
ACTION:  Obtain the most recent maps detailing the extent of foreshore reserve around Foals Bay Mannering Park and along foreshore to Chain Valley Bay North. Bev Davis (WSC Precinct Co-ordinator) will seek information on the existence of the foreshore reserve. 


Item 5: Clean-up of Ruttleys Rd/Pacific Hwy (ongoing)  – Awaiting response from Roads & Maritime Services re our request for full set of traffic lights at the intersection. 

Item 6: Boat ramp repairs (ongoing) – WSC received grant to upgrade the boat ramp and part of the approval is to have substantial works completed by September but WSC is hoping to have the job completed by then.
Item 7: Eaton’s Hardware intersection (ongoing) – Matter still in abeyance. New Section 96 application submitted to amend the D.A. was rejected by Council. 
Fire regulation requirements have been met.

Item 8: WSC policy for boats stored on waterfront reserves (ongoing) – Good attendance at public meeting in Mannering Park. Appreciative of having input into WSC policy in early stages and hopefully community will have more input when the draft policy is written. Awaiting draft policy to be finalised for further comment. A trial solution is being carried out at Gwandalan.

Item 9: WSC reclassification of community property (ongoing) – Precinct has WSC report to Council and subsequent Minutes recording the decision to investigate reclassification. Precinct has full list of Wyong Shire properties to be investigated. These documents can be supplied as requested.
Item 10 Coal mining operations (ongoing) - The E.A. for Centennial Coal’s proposal for increased coal production was on display until February 23. Awaiting results. Precinct made submission for 20c/tonne ROM for infrastructure in local area.
Item 11: Traffic management near new fire station (ongoing) – Suggestion to relieve parking pressure around fire station and oval was to improve verge on Dunvegan St side of oval to allow for angle parking. Drainage and improvements along that stretch of road has already been submitted to WSC Cllr Bill Symington as one project in Mannering Park to be included in the next round of Budget funding.
Cllr Sue Wynn is a member of the Bushfire Liaison Committee and will raise the matter of parking around the fire station at the next meeting.
Item 12: Community noticeboard (closed) - New perspex placed on one side of the noticeboard. A key for community use is available at the newsagency and other contact details to obtain the key is posted on the noticeboard.

Item 13: Coal transportation (ongoing) - Awaiting responses from letters sent to Swansea MP, Wyong MP, Minister for Central Coast/Resources & Energy calling for action to support LDO Coal’s feasibility study into coal transportation and to facilitate communication between LDO, Delta Electricity/NSW Govt. LDO has allocated $250,000 to engage a consultant for the study.

CORRESPONDENCE
MOVED for acceptance (Robyn Sauerbier) SECONDED (Bob Fitton) CARRIED

No Business Arising

TREASURER’S REPORT
Outgoing Treasurer thanked Incoming Treasurer Bruce Edgell for volunteering for the position.

Balance brought forward
$305.82

Outgoing
Australia Post Box

$  93.00
S. Murray (stationery)

$100.20
Hall hire


$  92.40
Supper club


$    8.90

Current balance

$  11.32
MOVED for acceptance (Jan Regnis) SECONDED (Norell Lee) CARRIED
GENERAL BUSINESS
MOTION:  (Trevor Wrightson) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee send letters to each of the northern area Precinct Committees to re-convene meetings of the Combined Northern Area Precinct Forum.
SECONDED (Bob Fitton) CARRIED

Red Shield Appeal – volunteers needed for weekend May 19 and 20. Contact Mannering Park co-ordinator Cherie Vance

REPORTS
Men’s Shed 
Presently negotiating with WSC over the possibility of occupying a block of land near the tennis court.
MOTION: (Rob Regnis) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write a letter to WSC in support of building Men’s Shed in Mannering Park.
SECONDED Bruce Edgell CARRIED

Landcare & Tidy Towns Group
Presentation of concept plan for improvement to truck parking bay on Vales Road, including bitumen in the parking area with entry/exit points at each end of the area and screen planting in a low-level garden along the road boundary. LC&TT is seeking funding from Delta Electricity for the project.
MOTION: (Rob Regnis) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write a letter of support to Mannering Park Landcare & Tidy Towns Group for the concept of proposed improvements at the truck parking bay on Vales Road at the top of the outfall canal.
SECONDED Bruce Edgell CARRIED

LC&TT applies for various grants to fund equipment and materials and seeks support from other community groups in Mannering Park to improve their grant applications.
MOTION: (Rob Regnis)  Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write a general letter of support to Mannering Park Landcare & Tidy Towns Group which could be used for grant applications.
SECONDED Bruce Edgell CARRIED
WSC Councillor and Deputy Mayor Sue Wynn
Information about explanation of Council’s vote against a proposed skills training centre at Wyong as well as a proposal at Wyrrabalong National Park.

Progress Association
The group is investigating a can recycling cage, to possibly be placed on the oval, in order to raise money for community projects.
Meeting closed at 9.05pm

